

## Tuesday, April 3, 2018 @ 7:30 pm Band Boosters Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m.

#### **OFFICERS' and DIRECTORS' REPORTS**

## Recording Secretary's Report: Kristine Linville (absent)

The March Meeting Minutes are on the website.

Motion to accept: Diane Rhine. Second: Holly Zieber. Minutes accepted.

# Treasurer's Report: Ron Linville

See attached Treasurer's Report.

Motion to accept: Keith Shuey. Second: Jen Brown. Treasurer's Report accepted.

## Financial Secretary's Report: Rene Gibson

See attached report (incomplete)

Tabled until next month's meeting.

## Student Officers' Report: Brad Owens, President; Luke Fox, Vice President (absent)

Great turn out to the Friends and Family Show.

Leave for Dayton 4/18.

Student-sponsored Laser Tag get together went very well.

#### **BAND DIRECTORS REPORTS**

#### Mr. Carraher and Mr. Bitner

March's Jazz concert was cancelled due to inclement weather. A recording of the music was sent out by email.

## **Upcoming Events -**

4/6 and 4/7 – District Jazz; Tim Miller and ODallas Sandino participating

4/7 and 4/8 - KIDA Championships (Indoor Drumline took 1<sup>st</sup>; Gold Guard took 1<sup>st</sup>;

Bronze Guard took 2<sup>nd</sup>; and MS Guard took 6<sup>th</sup>)

4/14 - Indoor Drumline Preview Show

4/18 - 4/22 - Indoor Drumline at WGI World Championships in Dayton, OH

- please review the school's medication policy
- several students are not fully paid, please contact Mr. Carraher immediately

4/24 – Chris Cresswell Visit

4/30 – Concert Bands Dress Rehearsal

5/18 – Jazz Concert (all Jazz Bands)

5/19 – Jazz Band at Knoebel's Park – Linville's are coordinating, contact them to help

#### **OLD BUSINESS**

**Booster Memberships (Ron Linville):** 62 received to date.

**Business Sponsorships (Scott Zieber):** 10 received to date. Reskinning of the trailer is in late 2018. If you know of a business interested in sponsoring a spot on the trailer, contact Scott.

Scrip (Kathy Novak): March Sales Report

Sign up and use SHOPWithSCRIP. Contact Kathy for information.

	<u>Sales</u>	Student Ledgers	<u>Boosters</u>	Total Dist'n
February 2018	\$6,480.00	\$146.63	\$120.62	\$267.25
Fiscal YTD	\$57,754.00	\$1,385.58	\$1,244.44	\$2,630.02
Program Totals	\$1,378,023.57	\$26,299.28	\$42,156.48	\$68,455.76
2018 Quarter 1:	\$18.725.00	\$407.62	\$329.62	\$737.24

Need ideas for a new pick-up location. Contact Kathy if you have any ideas. All Scrip information, including instructional video, is on the new website.

Wireless Microphones in Auditorium – the Federal Government is using eminent domain over wireless signals and the microphones in the auditorium need to be replaced. The School District wants the music department to bear the costs. This was discussed at the 3/12, 7:00 p.m., School Board Meeting held at East High. Scott Zieber presented the band's position that the Music Department should not be solely responsible for replacing the mics. Representative from the School Board stated that the replacement MIGHT go into the 2019-2020 School Board Budget.

Fundraising Review: Perkins dine to donate 2/28 and 3/1 (Keith Shuey) – made \$1,000

Krispy Kreme Sale (Holly Zieber)

- 4/3 Begins
- 4/17 turn order forms in
- 4/24 delivery

Sub/Sandwich Sale (Cheryl Koury)

- 5/4 begins
- 5/10 turn order forms in
- 5/24 delivery

CD Ram Band June Jam Outdoor Concert (Scott Zieber)

- 6/2 at Hero's Grove by Friendship Center
- CDHS Bands
- Alumni Bands
- Food Trucks at Brightbill Park

CraftShow Follow-up (Rachel Fraser)

- Raffle made over \$750
- Kitchen sold out of almost all food
- Vendor booths sold out

Fund Raising Meeting Follow-up (Scott Zieber)

- Trip year next year, needs lots of fundraisers
- Keeping Dine-to-Donates; Krispy Kreme; Sub/Sandwich
- New Ideas: Posters with kid's pictures; Salsa
- Send new fund raising ideas to Scott Zieber

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

**Website** – now LIVE; send ideas/info to Myra Taylor; Scott is looking into Microsoft Office 375 a non-profit portal

**Band Banquet June 1**st - Rhine's will coordinate. Contact Diane / David to help.

Marching Band Uniforms (Cheryl Koury) – We will need help unpacking and checking the Marching Band uniforms on May  $1^{st}$  at 6:30 p.m.

#### **Election of Executive Committee Officers:**

- Scott called for any nominations from the floor. None. Nominations closed.
- Kristine called for a vote of aye or nay on each of the following:
  - Vice President Keith Shuey
  - Vice President Holly Zieber
  - Vice President Diane Rhine
  - Vice President David Rhine
  - o Recording Secretary Kristine Linville (Scott Zieber called this vote)
  - Financial Secretary Renee Gibson
  - Treasurer Ron Linville
  - o President Myra Taylor
- All were passed unanimously. Elected will take office on June 1, 2018.

**Water donations:** We ALWAYS need donations of bottled water.

Donations can be dropped off in the band room.

If you find water on sale, let Scott Zieber know and he will share via email.

## Please enter your information in Charms and iContacts. Band Booster communication is done by email.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:11 p.m.

Next Band Booster Meeting: Tuesday, May 1, 2018 at 7:30 p.m.